




processes to align with best practice and made them more efficient, creating a consistent three-level 
escalation approach across the business.  
 
The guiding principles for this framework are customer focus; consistency; objectivity and fairness; 
and ongoing improvement. These guiding principles are underpinned by the principle of natural justice, 
which allows for the approach and timeframes to be adjusted as required to ensure a fair outcome for 
customers. For more information and access to the complaints process visit: 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/tenants-and-communities/our-neighbours/provide-feedback-or-a-complaint/ 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations  
 
 




